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Clones,

28" October 2008

To: Each Local Authority

Dear Sir/Madam,

At the October meeting of Clones Town Council, the Members adopted the following
notices of motion and it was agreed to forward them to all Local Authorities, North

and South, asking for support.

Notice of Motion 1

“That Clones Town Council supports the two objectives of the Irish Lobby
for Immigration Reform in the U.S. : 1. a path to legal status for the
undocumented Irish in the U.S., and 2. a path to legal status for future
Irish immigrants. »

That we write to the Minister for Foreign Affairs, Mr Michedl Martin and
the Irish Ambassador to the U.S. asking them to expedite a bi-lateral
agreement with the U.S. Administration to address these issues.

That this motion be circulated to all Local Authorities North and South,
seeking their support for this motion and asking then to write to Mr. Martin.
The undocumented Irish Community in the U.S.A. is in deep difficulty.
Young Irish men and women cannot return to Ireland for normal family
and social events, like marriages, christenings, anniversaries, funerals, etc.
or to visit parents or siblings, because of the fear of not getting back into the
country. Many have set up home, families and businesses. They contribute
to the economic and social life of their communities.

A two-tier structure has emerged in Irish neighbourhoods over legal status.
Organisations such as GAA are unable to play games in Ireland because of
visa issues, while Irish Immigration centers across the U.S. are reporting a
surge in new arrivals.”

Pringle Building,
Monaghan Street,

“iCo. Monaghan.




[image: image2.png]Notice of Motion 2

“Clones Town Council calls on the Minister for Social and Family Affairs
to relax the ‘Habitual Residency conditions’, for Irish citizens returning
[from the USA and other countries. These conditions can cause hardship for
returning Immigrants some of whom can be sick or injured or even

deported, these people can not avail of social welfare until they are back for
two years.”

Yours faithfully,

G. Killen
Town Clerk





